City of Evansville

Economic Development Committee

Monday, December 21, 2015, 6:00 PM 

City Hall, 31 S. Madison St. Evansville, WI

MINUTES
1. Call to Order - 6:00pm
2. Roll Call - Members present: Gene Lewis, Christina Slaback, Brandon Rutz, Sue Berg, Sarah Bauer, Gene Bass, James Otterstein, Derrick Allen and Jim Brooks. Others Present: Community Development Director Jason Sergeant.
3. Motion to Approve Agenda – Allen/Bauer, passed unanimously
4. Motion to waive the reading of the minutes of the October 19, 2015 regular meeting and approve them as printed – Berg/Bauer, passed unanimously with a correction to item 7
5. Citizen Appearances, other than listed agenda items – none
6. Monthly Reports

a. City Report on Economic Development Activities – Sergeant presented his staff report, including:
· November 19th, Evansville’s downtown was featured on the front page of the Gazette.  

· 18 E Main Street, Debroux House café was approved for a $1,124 Building Improvement Grant (BIG) to be used towards a new awning above the storefront.

· November 17th, Met with Discover Wisconsin Creative team to discuss goals of 2017 Discover Wisconsin episode.

· November 18th, Energy Independence Team met to discuss initiatives in Evansville.  The Smart Growth Plan incorporates many of the EIT’s goals.

· November 18th, Entrepreneurship Subcommittee met.  Discussion included formally creating a committee of 7 members, including The Evansville Chamber of Commerce Executive Director, Community Development Director and MadREP Enterprise Development Director.  

· November 19th, Met with the Coordinator of the Janesville Innovation Center, Mike Mathews, to better understand the way the center works and see if opportunities for Evansville exist.  Conversations will continue to see if start-ups leaving the innovation center could be a good fit for Evansville.

· November 20th, Olde Fashioned Christmas and new downtown businesses were features on the front page of the gazette.  Blu’s Froyo Shoppe opened for business.

· Nocember 24th, Municipal Services recommended approval of a land division to create two residential lots.  

· Developers are showing interest in moving Capstone Ridge along

· December 1st, Plan Commission approved a land division yogurt shop at 11 E Main Street.  Also approved a Conditional Use Permit for a home between 900 and 1,200 sq. ft.  

· Debroux’s has an RLF application that has not made it past RLF review.  City staff met with the applicant and will be bringing some new suggestions for the applicant’s request to the RLF committee. 

· Complete Plan is now online at: www.ci.evansville.wi.gov/city/smartgrowth

· Printed copies will be distributed to Common Council Members, Plan Commission Members and Department heads.  Additional copies can be purchased.

· November 17th Lunch and Learn an overview of the plan was presented to the Evansville Chamber of Commerce and local businesses.

· Next Entrepreneurship Subcommittee meeting is JANUARY 27th at 1pm.

· January 4th Plan Commission Meeting will discuss temporary signage and sidewalks. 

b. Chamber of Commerce Report – Slaback handed out and discussed her staff report.  She noted the recent discussions with the business improvement committee, including a discussion of rail.  Slaback spoke with WSOR regarding re-opening the rail line north of Evansville.  
c. Tourism Subcommittee Report – Berg summarized the 150th anniversary planning.  She indicated the need for graphic design help for a tourism ad.  A log is underway for the 150th anniversary.  Bauer and other committee members discussed garage sale days and coordination of it in the future.

i. Discuss Tourism Commission changes – Brief discussion of new tourism law and commission, including the addition of a hotel representative.

d. Entrepreneurship sub-committee update – Sergeant and Rutz summarized the recent meeting.  Rutz indicated interviews will begin of all types of businesses in Evansville.  Brooks suggested talking to unsuccessful businesses as well.
7. New Business

a. Discussion of RLF review board comments regarding RLF process – Sergeant overviewed recent RLF review board comments, including the desire to understand the purpose of the loan.  The current process is structured similar to a bank loan.  Possibility to consider a grant portion and different needs of start-ups vs established businesses.  A checklist would also be helpful as well as format guidelines for submissions. Requiring a background check and financial background check.
b. Discussion and possible motion to make interim changes to RLF Procedures and Policies Manual – Sergeant summarized some changes in the process.  Committee discussion brought up additional suggestions. It was concluded to review the changes again at the next meeting and bring one large change to council, instead of two small updates.  Next meeting Sections 1 and 8 will be discussed.  In March, staff will bring final changes back to the committee for  final approval.  
c. Discussion of DiscoverMedia economic development marketing video process – Sergeant noted the upcoming creative meeting and asked for three members to attend.  Brooks, Rutz and Slaback volunteered to attend.
8. Meeting Reminder: Next regular meeting January 18, 2016, 6:00 pm

9. Motion to Adjourn. Berg/Rutz, passed unanimously.  7:23 pm.
